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April 20, 2017 
 
Ms. Alexandra Kleyman                   
TIP Manager 
Boston Region Metropolitan Planning Organization 
State Transportation Building 
10 Park Plaza, Suite 2150 
Boston, MA  02116 
 
RE:  Programming Sudbury Projects FFY 2018-2022 
 
Dear Ms. Kleyman, 
 
On behalf of the Town of Sudbury, I am pleased to present this letter in support of the inclusion of the Bruce 
Freeman Rail Trail (BFRT), Phase 2D, Sudbury section (MassDOT Project 608164), placement on the Draft 
Transportation Improvement Program (TIP) for FY2018-2022. Sudbury is thrilled to see this important local, 
state, and regional project on the draft TIP list proposed for approval at today’s MPO meeting. 
 
The Town has been working for years to advance the construction of the BFRT and is currently preparing the 
25% Design for submission to MassDOT this spring. The construction of 4.4 miles of rail trail will improve 
pedestrian facilities, provide bicycle accommodation, and offer healthy transportation options to reduce 
greenhouse gas emissions.  
 
The Town has also prioritized the Intersection Improvements to Route 20 and Landham Road project 
(MassDOT Project 607249). This dangerous intersection has experienced 170 reported accidents in the past 10 
years and in May 2011 there was an accident involving a fatality.  Sudbury has been advocating for 
improvements to this intersection for a number of years.  MassDOT's Project Review Committee approved the 
project for potential funding in July 2013 and the 25-percent design was submitted in October 2015.  We would 
appreciate it also being considered for programming in the FFY2018-2022 funding cycle. 
 
Please do not hesitate to contact me at rodriguesm@sudbury.ma.us or 978-639-3385 or Beth Suedmeyer, BFRT 
Project Manager, at suedmeyerb@sudbury.ma.us or 978-639-3363, if you have any questions or seek additional 
information.  
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Melissa Murphy-Rodrigues, Esq. 
Town Manager 
 
cc: Sudbury Board of Selectmen 
 Senator Jamie Eldridge 
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Senator Michael Barrett 
Representative Carmine Gentile 
Secretary Stephanie Pollack, MassDOT 
David Mohler, MassDOT OTP, Director 
Jonathan Gulliver, District 3, Highway Director 
Paul Steadman, District 4, Highway Director 

  




